
The case for playing off forward tees on Tuesday 

The USGA and R&A strongly promote playing off tees that maximise your enjoyment of golf. As a 

guide it is suggested golfers should play a course that is approximately 30 times your average drive 

(see attached). Despite having won the Long Drive award on 8th October I have to accept my average 

drive is 180 meters. The attached charts from Golf Digest suggests for golfers over age 60 the 

average drive is 196.4 yards, (179.6 meters), for golfers with handicaps in the range 19-28 the 

average drive is 195.93 yards (179.2 meters) and for golfers with a swing speed of 80mph (go and 

get your swing speed checked – you may be surprised or shocked) the average driver carry is 192 

yards ( 176 meters). Over recent months I have been observing the drives of many RSGC members 

and concluded the above figures are very realistic.  

So, if we accept 180 meters as the average driving distance, we should be playing a course of 

approximately 5,400 meters. From the white tees the Championship Course measures 6,054 meters, 

from the Yellow Tees 5,689 meters and from the Red tees 5,266 meters. We are probably playing a 

course 600 meters longer than the course we should be playing. 

An analysis of the Tuesday Group’s results for 2019 for all golfers who have played 5 or more rounds 

shows that out of a total of 704 rounds scores of 90 or more were recorded 561 times, scores of 100 

or more were recorded 321 times and rounds of 89 or less were recorded 143 times (most of these 

sub 90 rounds were by the same usual suspects). This suggests that most of us do not reach many 

(or any) greens in regulation. 

The obvious conclusion is we should sometimes play from the yellow tees. I would, however, argue 

we should go a step further and sometimes play from the following composite course (see appendix 

for full card images). My reasons being: 

1. It will be a refreshing change from hitting 3-woods on almost every second shot 

2. It will provide variation to our playing of the same course very time we play at RSGC 

3. We will have a realistic chance of hitting some greens in regulation 

4. It will give us an idea of how we could develop appropriate combination courses after the 

completion of the course renovations 

 

 

In conclusion, my recommendation to the Tuesday Group is we adopt a policy of playing different 

course combinations (White, Yellow and Composite tees)  

Tim Rankine – December 2019 



 



How Far do golfers really hit their drives? 

 

 

How Far do golfers hit by swing speed 

 



 

RSGC Combination Course – Normal Layout 



 

RSGC Combination Course – Composite Layout 



  


